



TOWN OF MILLVILLE BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING June 21, 2005

The meeting duly posted with the Town Clerk, opened at 7:00 PM Present were: Chairperson Diane McCutcheon, Vice Chairman Paul Savage, Brian Dicks, Tom Petrowicz

Also present were Executive Secretary Suzanne Horne, Scribe Amy Sutherland

Congratulations again to the recent graduates.

and Ken Gikas

Chairman, Diane McCutcheon wants to remind all that the children are out of school this week. Please be extra careful while driving on the streets.

Thank you to the Board of Health for a successful dump day.

The Blackstone Millville National Corridor Canal Commission had a four-day expedition last week.

The Garelick, Over the Moon contest had four residents from Millville as winners of the \$1,000. They all are eligible for the \$25,000 prize which will be awarded at Six Flags in Agawam. Please continue to vote for this at Garelick Farms.www.overthemoonmilk.com/contest/entries.php.

The evening at the park is scheduled for July 14th. The money raised at this event will go to support the Senior Center Building Committee. The Board of Selectmen commends the seniors for their hard work in their fundraising efforts.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

GOOD & WELFARE

Resident, Norman Thuot, 25 Ironstone St. wanted the Board of Selectmen informed that the traffic on Snow St. has now increased due the bridge construction. The Board of Selectmen discussed changing the speed limit on Snow St. to 15 miles per hour. The new limits will be posted for safety reasons. The Board also agreed that West St. should be changed to 25 miles per hour.

On a motion made by Brian Dicks, seconded by Tom Petrowicz, the Board voted unanimously to post the speed limit at 15 miles per hour for Snow and 25 miles per hour on West. St.

Executive Secretary, Sue Horne will send a letter to the Police Chief and to have the new speed limits enforced and the changes put on cable to inform residents.

John Dean reported that the work has begun on Main. St.

There continue to be openings on the Board.

CORRESPONDENCE

PUBLIC FORUM/GOOD & WELFARE

The Blackstone Millville Regional school district is happy to announce that no teachers are going to be laid off.

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY REPORT

.Executive Secretary wanted the BOS to correct the appointment of the Fire Chief that was made at the last meeting. It needs to be changed from a one-year to a three-year term.

On a motion made with Brian Dicks, seconded by Tom Petrowicz, the Board voted to change the appointment term of the Fire Chief from one-term to a three-year terms. Member, Ken Gikas abstained from the vote.

The BOS voted in 1981 for a Mutual Aid Agreement, but the minutes cannot be found to affirm that so the BOS need to revote.

On a motion made by Paul Savage, seconded by Tom Petrowicz, the BOS voted unanimously to approve and accept the Massachusetts General Law Section 48-59A for the Mutual Aid Agreement.

The landfill project is still on target as far as a completion date. There will be shaping material that will be coming in the next two weeks.

The Veteran Agent position has not been filled. There are four names that Sue received and she will be contacting them. This position will be posted on cable.

The BOS are still working on the water issue at the elementary school. The BOS is looking to hire a Certified Water Operator but no decision has been made yet.

The librarian will be leaving and the position will be advertised on cable.

There is no update about to the STRAP grant for the Lincoln St project.

OLD BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

See the attached list for new appointments.

 $\label{eq:continuous_problem} \mathcal{F}(x) = \mathcal{F}(x) + \mathcal{F}$

 $\mathcal{L}_{\mathcal{A}}(\mathcal{A}) = \mathcal{L}_{\mathcal{A}}(\mathcal{A}) + \mathcal{L}_{\mathcal{A}}(\mathcal{A}) + \mathcal{L}_{\mathcal{A}}(\mathcal{A}) + \mathcal{L}_{\mathcal{A}}(\mathcal{A}) + \mathcal{L}_{\mathcal{A}}(\mathcal{A}) + \mathcal{L}_{\mathcal{A}}(\mathcal{A}) + \mathcal{L}_{\mathcal{A}}(\mathcal{A})$

On a motion made by Tom Petrowicz, seconded by Ken Gikas, the Board voted unanimously to appoint the following full-time and part-time dispatchers through June 30, 2006. (See attached list)

A letter will be sent to Mike Corriveault who is serving in Iraq.

On a motion made by Tom Petrowicz, seconded by Paul Savage, the Board voted unanimously to appoint the following full-time and part-time police officers through June 30, 2006. (See attached list).

A letter will be sent to John Moore who is serving in Iraq.

On a motion made by Tom Petrowicz, seconded by Ken Gikas, the Board voted unanimously to appoint the following part-time officers through June 30, 2007. (See attached list)

On a motion made by Ken Gikas, seconded by Tom Petrowicz, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Karen Albright to the Community Development Advisory Council through June 30, 2006.

On a motion made by Ken Gikas, seconded by Paul Savage, the BOS voted unanimously to appoint Jennifer Wing Dean to the Park & Recreation and the Cable Access Committee.

GOOD & WELFARE

Letters were sent to the homeowners in town to inform them about the change to the recycling in town. The residents that rent didn't receive a letter, but the Board of Health is working on that. If anyone is interested in getting a copy of the letter, contact town hall.

The town recycling days are as follows: July 12th –South Side of town

July 13th - North Side of Town

The recycling pick-up will be every other week.

The Hazardous Waste Day cost the town \$29,000.

On a motion by Ken Gikas, seconded by Paul Savage, the BOS voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting and enter into executive session for the purposes of litigation only to return to open session to sign minutes.

Meeting is adjourned at 8:05 PM.

Respectfully Submitted, Amy Sutherland

Diane McCutcheon Chairperson

Paul Savage, Vice Chairman

Brian Dicks

Sue Horne

From:

To: Cc: "Timothy Ryan" <tim.ryan@millvillepolice.com>
"Diane McCutcheon" <HPMDM@AOL.COM>
"Suzanne Horne" <execsec@millvillema.org>; <busoffice@millvillema.org>
Thursday, June 16, 2005 5:50 PM

Sent:

Subject:

Appointments

Diane:

Here is all the appointments

Full-Time Dispatchers

Erin Peloquin Megan Gentile 6-30-2006 6-30-2006

Mark Ricard

6-30-2006

Part-Time Dispatchers

Michael Corriveault 6-30-2006

William Thibault, Jr 6-30-2006 6-30-2006 Cindy Mercier

Ronald Dupont

6-30-2006

Full-Time Police Officers

Andrew Obuchowski Jr. 6-30-2006

6-30-2006 Gerald Millette

Gregg Lewandowski 6-30-2006 John Moore (In Iraq) 6-30-2006

Part-Time Police Officers

Jeffrey Dean Steven Sinko 6-30-2006 6-30-2006

Part-Time Police Officers

Sergenat James Ryan 6-30-2007

John "Jack" Moore Michael Merolli

6-30-2007 6-30-2007

Roy Sullivan

6-30-2007

Timothy Ryan Chief Millville Police Department 10 Central Street Millville, MA 01529